

January 14, 2019

Jeffrey L. Kirk, Ph.D.
Associate Provost and Associate
Vice President of Academic Affairs
Texas A&M University-Central Texas
1001 Leadership Place
Killeen, TX 76549

Dear Dr. Kirk:

Thank you for your letter of October 17, 2018, notifying the Commission of the intent to reopen the following off-campus instructional sites for Gatesville Prison, effective fall 2019, as verified in your e-mail of January 11, 2019:

Murray Unit 1916 North Highway 36 Bypass Gatesville, TX 76596 >50% instructional level

Alfred D. Hughes Unit 3201 FM 929 Gatesville, TX 76599 >50% instructional level Mountainview Unit 2305 Ransom Road Gatesville, TX 76528 25-49% instructional level

Riverside/Crane Unit 1401 State School Road Gatesville, TX 76599 25-49% instructional level

Approval to close the sites was noted in a Commission letter dated October 30, 2017. Since that time, the Texas Department of Criminal Justice has asked the educational programs at the Gatesville Prison sites be reestablished pending SACSCOC approval.

We accept notification to re-open the Gatesville Prison sites noted above. The sites were closed, effective fall 2017, and will be re-opened, effective fall 2019, fewer than five years after closure.

Sincerely.

Kevin W. Sightler, Ph.D. Director of Substantive Change

KWS/MAC:efk

cc: Dr. Marc A. Nigliazzo, President

Dr. Crystal A. Baird